PRESENT: * denotes absence

NOMINATED BY LOCAL RESIDENTS' ASSOCIATIONS

Advisory Committee Nominated Members of:

Alexandra Residents' Association : Ms J. Hutchinson Bounds Green and District Residents Association : Mr K. Ranson

Muswell Hill and Fortis Green Association : Mr D. Heathcote Palace Gates Residents' Association : *Mr K. Stanfield Palace View Residents Association : Ms E. Richardson

The Rookfield Association : Mr D. Frith Warner Estate Residents' Association : *Mr D. Liebeck

1 Vacancy

Advisory Committee Appointed Members:

Alexandra Ward *Councillor Beacham **Bounds Green Ward** *Councillor Demirci Fortis Green Ward Councillor Newton Hornsey Ward *Councillor Gorrie Muswell Hill Ward Councillor Jenks Noel Park Ward Councillor Gibson Council-wide Member *Councillor Griffith Council-wide Member *Councillor Dogus

Consultative Committee Nominated Members:

Alexandra Palace Amateur Ice Skating Club

*Mr M. Tarpey
Alexandra Palace Allotments Association
Alexandra Palace Angling Association

*Mr K. Pestell

*Mr R. Tucker

*Mr R. Tucker

*Mr J. Thompson

Alexandra Residents' Association

*Ms C. Hayter

Alexandra Park and Palace Conservation Area

Advisory Committee

Bounds Green and District Residents' Association

CUFOS

Friends of Alexandra Park

Alexandra Palace Garden Centre

Friends of the Alexandra Palace Theatre

Hornsey Historical Society

Muswell Hill and Fortis Green Association

Muswell Hill Metro Group New River Action Group

Palace View Residents' Association Vitrine Ltd - The Lakeside Café Warner Estate Residents' Association Mr C. Marr Mr R. Lock *Mr J. Smith Mr G. Hutchinson *Mr N. Willmott *Mr J. O'Callaghan Ms D Feeney Mr J. Boshier

*Mr C. Campbell-Preston

Miss R. Macdonald Ms V. Paley *Mr A. Yener

*Mr A. Yener Prof. R. Hudson

Consultative Committee Appointed Members:

*Councillor Cooke Councillor Christophides Councillor Egan

Councillor Hare Councillor Scott *Councillor Stewart Councillor Williams

Also attending

Duncan Wilson - Chief Executive - Alexandra Palace

Keri Farnsworth - Property & Regeneration Director, Alexandra Palace

Melissa Tettey - Head of Learning & Community Programmes, Alexandra Palace

Isobel Aptaker - Education Officer, Alexandra Palace

Felicity Parker – Clerk to the Committee (LB Haringey)

MINUTE NO.

SUBJECT/DECISION

APSC132 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Kevin Stanfield, Roger Tucker, Caroline Hayter, Jacob O'Callaghan and Councillors Beacham, Demirci, Griffith and Cooke.

APSC133 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillor Hare declared a personal interest as Chairman of the Alexandra Palace Allotments Association.

Councillor Jenks declared a personal interest as a member of the Warner Estate Resident Association.

APSC134 MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING

RESOLVED that

- i. The minutes of the informal Joint Statutory Advisory and Consultative Committees held on 18 June 2013 be approved.
- ii. The minutes of the Consultative Committee held on 18 June 2013 be approved.
- iii. The informal note taken at the inquorate Statutory Advisory Committee held on 18 June 2013 be noted.
- iv. The minutes of the Alexandra Palace and Park Board held on 23 May 2013 be noted.
- v. The draft minutes of the Alexandra Palace and Park Board held on 16 July 2013 be noted.

APSC135 GOVERNANCE

The Chair requested that Consultative Committee groups who had not returned the requirement membership form and AGM minutes do so by the next meeting on 28 January 2014. Failure to do so would result in the deletion of the membership.

Action: For the Clerk to chase memberships.

The Chair informed members that, as agreed, he had raised again the subject of governance and the structure of meetings with the Chief Executive and there will be a report back on this at the next meeting.

APSC136 REPORT OF THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE

Duncan Wilson introduced the report as set out.

NOTED:

- The Annual Report would be available for distribution next week.
- The Red Bull and 150th Anniversary events had taken place since the last meeting in June 2013. Both were very successful and popular.
- It was anticipated that a smaller scale event based on the 150th Anniversary could be continued in the future one suggestion for example was that the Park would be an attractive venue for the Muswell Hill Festival. However this would depend on resources and funding. Any ideas would be reported back to the Committee.
- There had been noise complaints received with regards to the circus however this was from one resident, the Council's Noise team had visited the property to measure the noise and it was not found to be above the limits set by the authority. When events were held in the Palace and Park, there were parameters set by the Licensing Authority which the Palace had to comply with. Some Committee Members commented that there may be occasions where noise from events can be heard in neighbouring streets, but local residents should be prepared to accept some noise, given that they had full use of the Park all year round.

Fireworks

- Officers had met with the Safety Advisory Group, who were pleased with the progress so far. The points raised by the Committee at the last meeting had been raised with SAG.
- Residents would be contacted with regards to road closures in due course.
 This information would also be made available on the website.
- Tickets were available via the Alexandra Palace website and c.5000 tickets had already been sold.

Learning & Community

 Isobel Aptaker – Learning Officer – circulated a leaflet which promoted the educational offer from the Palace. It outlined the 3 Key Stage 2 programmes, and had been sent to all primary schools in the borough. So far, there had been positive feedback. Members welcomed this and were appreciative of

this work.

• Ms Aptaker would be attending the Secondary Headteacher Forum to discuss the possibility of extending the programme to secondary schools.

Open House

- Ms Aptaker provided an update on the Open House tour. 490 people had attended a tour, and of those who had provided feedback, 100% said that they had enjoyed themselves. The team were now looking to run regular tours, and there were currently 108 people on the waiting list.
- 18 volunteers had been used, each of whom have said that they would like to return for further work.
- The Palace had also taken the opportunity to have a donation box, and £234 had been raised.

HLF bid – WW1 project

- Melissa Tettey Head of Learning and Community Programmes outlined the details of the HLF bid. A grant of £59,400 had been allocated to the Palace's project to commemorate the centenary of the First World War.
- Middlesex University were the project partners, and would be creating a short film and a media application which would work alongside the exhibition with support from the Hornsey Historical Society.
- Melissa also reported on the Volunteer Strategy and Policy. It was pointed out that most members were volunteers and came within the scope of the strategy.
- HLF funding would also help make the Transmitter Hall more fit for purpose.

RESOLVED to note the report.

APSC137 REPORT OF REGENERATION AND PROPERTY DIRECTOR

Kerri Farnsworth – Director of Regeneration and Property – introduced the report as set out.

NOTED:

- The Park had retained Green Flag status for the 6th year running, and had been awarded a silver-gilt in the Large Park category for London in Bloom.
- The Section 106 project to improve the Park at the Campsbourne end was underway.

Little Dinosaurs

- The application had been withdrawn.
- David Frith raised concerns at the way the application had been dealt with.
 His view was that the APP Board should give clear guidance on what would
 and wouldn't be acceptable in advance of all planning applications which
 affected the Park.
- The Chair also made a plea that all future applications should follow

- guidance from the Board after inputs from the SAC/CC.
- Duncan Wilson responded that it would not be wise to end up with a situation
 where unreasonable delays would be caused to applications due to
 consultation with the SAC/CC/APPB. It would be more reasonable to advise
 applicants that they need to provide as much detail and information to the
 SAC/CC/APPB at the early stages so that advice can be provided to the
 Planning Authority without undue delay.

Capital Gardens

- Duncan Wilson introduced Tim McLeod-Rice (Capital Gardens) and Alun Jones (Dow Jones Architects Ltd).
- Alun Jones outlined the application. Capital Gardens were seeking to remove two existing stores within the site and replace with one timber-clad building, to be used as office accommodation for the garden centre. The existing boundary wall would remain intact, and the building would not be visible from the outside. The pre-planning advice from the Planning Authority was positive, but they had also advised that the applicant should seek advice from Alexandra Palace.
- The building would only be used by Capital Gardens, and the old office would be used as storage space.
- Members requested that the condition of the meadow at the entrance be improved – Tim McLeod-Rice agreed to report this back to his Managing Director.
- Members commented that the open meadow by the entrance, which had been a condition of the original lease should be improved – Tim McLeod-Rice agreed to report this back to his Managing Director.

Fabric Repair project

- The fabric repair project had now been completed.
- Interim repairs were in progress on the Theatre and the North Wall.
- Purcell had been appointed as Surveyor to the Fabric the first task would be to develop a fabric maintenance plan to cover the next ten years.

HLF project

- Good progress had been made on the project. Discussions were taking place with a number of potential partner organisations, including the BBC.
- The Palace were in the process of recruiting a Fundraising Manager, who would have a key focus on identifying funding opportunities from trusts, foundations and major bodies. The response to the advertisement had been limited.
- There would be a special Alexandra Park and Palace Board meeting in November to confirm recommendation for the appointment of a design team.
- The Chairman commented that the procurement programme for staff and

consultants shown in the report was understandably large and ambitious – he asked for clarity in this so that the Board and Committees could comment as appropriate.

• With regard to the update on the Regeneration Working Group, the Chairman welcomed the report with its revised governance structure – he noted the intention to establish a new 'Project Board' and asked that the work of this new board should be as open and transparent as possible.

Kerri Farnsworth and Duncan Wilson responded to questions from the Committee:

- The Council's tender process had been followed in order to appoint Purcell.
 8 companies had been invited to tender, and the tender submissions were evaluated by the Trust Members and Haringey Council staff.
- Initial investigations had been carried out on the auditorium ceiling –
 conditions were as to be expected structural repairs would be completed by
 the end of November 2013.
- The main problem identified in the North Wall was cement render damage.
- The building was not watertight everywhere although the fabric maintenance plan would pick all of these issues up.
- Match funding the Chief Executive and Leader of the Council understood the significance of the match funding for the proposals at the Palace, and HLF were looking to hear that the money would be guaranteed.
- After the interim works to the theatre, it was expected that the public would be able to access it under accompanied visits. However, until the ceiling was stable, it could not be used.

The Chair asked the Committee for their views and it was:

RESOLVED

- i) to note the report; and
- ii) to endorse the content of the proposals made by Capital Gardens.

APSC138 NON-VOTING BOARD MEMBERS FEEDBACK

None.

APSC139 ITEMS RAISED BY INTERESTED GROUPS

None.

APSC140 ANY OTHER BUSINESS OR URGENT BUSINESS

Gordon Hutchinson raised an issue with regards to posters at the entrances to the Park, and showed pictures of entrances with numerous and unattractive posters on display. Although it was accepted that people needed to be made aware of

	events happening at the Park, Gordon stated that he did not think that the amount of posters gave a particularly good impression of the Park.
	Duncan Wilson undertook to ensure that all out of date posters were removed, and agreed that the Palace could look at the design, scale and location of future posters.
APSC141	DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS
	NOTED the date of the next meeting – 28 January 2014.

Colin Marr

Chair

Signed by the Chair

Date

